





Main building complex of the Howard County site of the Applied Physics Laboratory.
The new Building 4 (right) and Library (center) are shown in late stages of construction.

nuclear submarines at Cape Canav-
eral: USS Abraham Lincoln, USS Ethan
Allen, USS Sam Houston, and USS
Thomas A. Edison. The Division also
established the methods, mathematical
models, and procedures for assessing
the reliability and accuracy of the
FBM Weapon System. This assessment
was made on the basis of nine patrols
of SSN(N)-598 class ships.

Thirty-five members of the Polaris
Analysis and Evaluation Group have
received the Navy’s Meritorious Public
Service Citations for their field sup-
port efforts leading to the first sub-
merged firings of Polaris missiles in
July 1960. In presenting the certificate,
Admiral W. F. Raborn, Jr., Director
of the Special Projects Office, ex-
pressed his ‘‘heartfelt congratulations
and sincere appreciation for the Lab-
oratory’s effort in helping the Polaris
project shorten its schedule by two
years or more.”

Tactical Analysis and Feasibility Studies

In addition to conducting studies to
provide a sound operational basis for
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the Laboratory’s development work,
the Tactical Analysis Division con-
tinues to give analytical support to a
number of studies currently pursued
by the Navy (CNO). Letters of
commendation from the Navy were
received by nine members of the
Planning Analysis Group and seven
members of the Computing Center.
During the year a number of ad hoc
groups were set up in the Laboratory
to explore for the Bureau of Naval
Weapons the feasibility of new weapon
systems to fulfill emerging operational
needs. These studies have resulted in
a number of special reports.

Facilities

The new Propulsion Research Lab-
oratory was occupied in March 1961.
The Laboratory at Forest Grove, in
which the first experiments in the
world on supersonic ramjets were
conducted, was formally abandoned
in May 1962, not without nostalgic
memories. Equipped with a plasma-
arc heater operating initially at 6
megawatts (and planned for 15 mega-

watts), the new laboratory can provide
the environment to simulate flight at
speeds up to Mach 10 over a simulated
altitude regime well in excess of 100,000
ft. This is the most advanced facility
for high speed flight research available
anywhere. The laboratory also pro-
vides facilities for research in support
of Typhon needs.

The Transit Injection Station Build-
ing was occupied in May 1962, when
the station’s equipment was moved
from the Forest Grove location. The
Environmental Test Laboratory, and
a new Tape Storage building pro-
viding climate control designed es-
pecially for storage of magnetic re-
cording tape, were both completed
this spring.

Construction work was started on
the new library building scheduled for
completion early in 1963, and on
Building 4, a significant addition to
our office and laboratory space, to be
completed shortly thereafter. . . .
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